

## **SMMSAC Meeting**

**4/5/2022**

8:05 Meeting called to order

**Schools absent**-Marshwood, Oxford Hills, Scarborough, SP, SMC

**Treasurer's Report**-Tim Spear: There's been some activity. (Indoor Track) Athletic Trainer have been paid. That's another expense. Jon Gallant (wrestling assignor) has also been paid. \$1700 will also go out to the Expo. In the next month, payments will go out to pay for Outdoor Track Schools. Motion to approve the report and unanimous.

### **Winter 2 Review**

Indoor Track-Dan V. The season went well. Couple of items

1. A new high jump pole is needed
2. 2 new 6th grade shot puts needed
3. Looking for a change in guidelines so that athletes can move up in division. We would need to update by-laws
4. Can we bring back race banks?
5. Revamp schedule for next year-will Auburn and Lewiston be adding Indoor Track?

TA-Gary Stevens. "There are safety concerns concerning returning the banks". Also the cost of restoring them.

Wrestling-Rob L. The season went well.

Volleyball-Lauren S. Noble had a very large team. Discussion with Wells about splitting them up by grade.

Unified Basketball went well

### **Announcements by Schools:**

- Falmouth continues to have issues with transportations
- Acton. Tracy Scully will be stepping down. Christie Hall will be the new representative.  
[chall@actonschool](mailto:chall@actonschool).
- Bonny Eagle has bus concerns. LAX will be played at 290 Parker Farm Rd, Buxton
- Falmouth also has bus issues
- Kittery all track meets are at Shapleigh School and not at the high school
- St. James will have softball only
- TA everything is played on campus
- Wells has only 2 buses for the entire district
- Sadie (York) is looking for someone to take over as basketball liaison as she is not sure if she

will be returning in her role as AD.

### **Fall Schedules**

- X-C Schedule North approved
- Discussion about another school hosting the Extravaganza
- North FH schedule approved
- South FH schedule approved
- \*Kittery has 7th grade FH only
- North/South Soccer approved
- Winter season assignors motion to approve and approved by all

### **Spring Sports-**

- Duke needs start times for baseball
- All baseballs need to be BB Core stamped
- Catchers need a NOSc chest protector
- Arlene "LAX schedule was difficult to make". We may need to take a different approach"
- All schools should look at the SMMSAC website to make sure the site locations are accurate.
- There was a question about who keeps score on the field for LAX.

### **New Business-**

- Discussion about having A and B teams. The consensus is that that should stay grade specific.
- Hebron Academy submitted an application to join the league. Caddy Brooks (AD) along with his assistant, were present for the meeting.  
They would play in the North division and there was discussion about their dues.  
Would they be an Auxiliary school?  
We will further discuss at our next meeting on May 17.
- Duke "we need to update the guidelines on our website as they are out of date"

### **Next Meeting is May 17 at 8:00 AM**

Meeting adjourned 9:07 AM